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The Department of  Health has commissioned the Personal Social Services
Research Unit at Manchester to investigate long-term care coordination
arrangements for older people living at home.  This is one of two studies within
the research programme to examine recent developments in care coordination
arrangements in the light of the personalisation agenda.  It will explore the extent
of the flexible use of budgets to achieve personalised care.  The other study will
investigate the role of independent and voluntary organisations in care coordination
for older people and their carers.

Policy guidance envisages that personal budgets will be introduced as a mechanism
for allocating resources for care services in a transparent fashion permitting greater
choice and flexibility. In advance of  this, postal surveys undertaken by PSSRU in
2006 and 2008 revealed that a small number of local authorities had developed
innovative arrangements for the flexible use of  budgets in older people’s services
additional to direct payments and individual budgets.
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DESIGN

The purpose of this study is to explore practice and procedures which facilitate
the flexible use of  resources within local authorities.  It will investigate the
relationship between this flexible use of budgets and other aspects of care
management.  Additionally it will explore areas intrinsic to the development of
the flexible use of budgets in the sub-set of authorities reporting this innovative
practice.

This study is in two stages.  Information will be taken from two postal questionnaires;
one conducted in 2006 and another in 2008.  Stage one will utilise data from the
2006 survey and identify from this the first sub-set of  authorities that had in place
arrangements for the flexible use of budgets and may be regarded as ‘early adopters’
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of this approach.  Baseline exploratory findings will be produced by comparing
this sub-set with the remaining authorities on a number of aspects of their care
management arrangements.  Those authorities who were not ‘early adopters’ but
who subsequently reported arrangements for the flexible use of budgets in the
2008 survey will comprise the second sub-set. Stage two will comprise telephone
interviews with a sample of  managers responsible for service development or
commissioning in old age services, to identify salient factors in the development
of  flexibility in service provision from their experience to date.  This sample will
be drawn from both sub-sets.

OUTCOMES It is anticipated that changes consequent upon the introduction of personal
budgets will influence organisational processes within local authorities and the
composition of the social care workforce.  The study will provide current
information about the processes and services emerging in local authorities together
with implications that these may have for the workforce undertaking a care
management role.  This information will be of  value to policy makers and
managers in local authorities.


